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TO OUR EMPLOYEES: 
 
We wish to announce that the Hope College Invest Plan (“Plan”) has been amended, effective 
February 1, 2022, to modify the optional forms of benefit.  Therefore, in order to conform your 
Summary Plan Description (“SPD”) to reflect the Plan’s amended provision, the following is 
substituted for the answer to the question “May I elect a different payment option?” in the 
Section entitled 


